Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

## Stanley and Marvine of Clines, wedging, and the those two in

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

September 29, 2016

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

First, a word of thanks and deep appreciation to you who have been so faithful in support of the work at Solid Rock Baptist Church in Timberville, Virginia. It has been quite a while since we have written, and for that we apologize. It has been a busy summer.

We would like to let you in on a few firsts for Solid Rock. In June we had our first campers (three boys) at the Wilds for Teen Week. A couple of weeks later we had our first Junior campers at Rapidan Baptist Camp here in Virginia. Then in August we had our first baptismal service. Since we are renting a school for our meeting place, we didn't have a baptistry, so we borrowed the swimming pool of one of our church families. Three were baptized — a very faithful older man who didn't remember if he had been baptized after he trusted Christ, a young lady in her early 20's and her fiancé in his upper 20's. These two are a fine couple. Then in late September we had our first wedding, uniting those two in marriage. They are now on their honeymoon in Tennessee.

We are presently considering a couple of pieces of property for a potential church home. One measure of concern of course is the price of real estate and developing it. We feel we must not place ourselves in a "financial hole." We request that you pray with us for the wisdom of God, and that in His time He will lead us to the right place, and that we may recognize it when it appears.

Again, we appreciate your prayers and support as the Lord leads.

MNG THE In Christian love, Stanley and Marwine Cline

